Minutes

Hearing 

Spring Green Plan Commission and 
The Joint Extraterritorial Zoning Committee

Wednesday, June 15, 2011
Immediately following the Hearing at 7:00 p.m.

1. Marcus called hearing to order at 7:05 p.m.   Members present: Joel Marcus, Bob Tennant (JEZC), Greg Prem (JEZC), and Brad Hutnik (JEZC). Michael Broh, Eugene Hausner, and Lew Averill were absent.  
JEZC members present: Sheryl Jones, John McKenna, and Jim Sprecher.
Others present: Wendy Crary, Bill Mertens, Kolby Hirth, Fred Iausly, Hugh Steele, Jerry Anding, Bruce Anding, and Ed Lilla.

2. Crary appointed minute taker.

3. Approve agenda.  Motion by Tennant, second by Hutnik, to approve agenda. Motion passed with all in favor.
4. Discussion on the consideration to add a definition of “Predevelopment Agriculture” to the Spring Green Zoning Ordinance.
Kolby Hirth stated, “I want it entered on record what prompted this hearing, I came before the Village Board and the Plan Commission in late 2010 and early 2011 and requested that the former Rasmussen lot be rezoned”. Hirth continued by explaining that  the property now owned by Cardinal Glass was originally Ag Preservation and is now zoned M-1. Hirth said, “The Rezoning and annexation of this property was fast tracked!” “I would like to submit documents for the record.” Hirth submitted a copy of WI Department of Administration memo regarding the Rasmussen Annexation dated April 3, 2008 and a copy of Jewell Associates Engineers Technical Review for Cardinal Glass ST dated April 8, 2008. Prem said, “The Village wants the property to remain manufacturing”. Hirth said, “I have no problem with the Village having the tools to allow development”. Hirth continued by saying, “I reiterate that I object at having M-1 zoning on what was formerly Ag Preservation abutting residential.” Marcus stated, “I will address these items during the meeting, the hearing is for public comment”. Fred Iausly stated, “I just recently became aware of this, and I have concerns.” “There are two annexations that remain vacant and are Ag Use; the intent of annexation is for development”. Iausly continued by explaining that his concerns are that the definition for “Predevelopment Agriculture” sets no timeline and he sees this as a band-aid to address the problem. Iausly said, “We need to deal with poor land use planning and I want to be on the record as opposing this.” Bill Mertens said, “I agree totally with what Fred said, it’s all in the past but this conflict is still an issue.” Mertens continued by saying, “The Highbanks Road berm is a travesty, the buffering should somehow be corrected.”
5. Discussion on the consideration to add “Predevelopment Agriculture” as a permitted use under Section 3.03A in the R-2 District, 3.03B in the R-3 District, 3.06 in the B-3 District, 3.06A in the B-4 District, 3.06B in the B-5 District, 3.06E in the B-8 District, and 3.07 in the M-1 District.

6. General Public Comment. There was no additional general public comment. 
7. Adjournment.  Motion by Tennant, second by Prem, to adjourn at 7:18 p.m.  Motion passed with all in favor.
